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March 2013 
Dear Sam
South Oxfordshire District Council comments on Culham’s draft Community Led Plan Questionnaire

Thank you for sending the Culham draft community led plan questionnaire to the district

council as we appreciate the opportunity to comment before it is finalised. I asked colleagues from teams across the council to provide feedback and suggestions and hope that the following information, in combination with feedback you’ve had from Oxfordshire Rural Community Council (ORCC) and the county council, will be useful as you continue to develop and make improvements to your final questionnaire. 
General

Part of our general feedback is provided for you in the attached document: Culham_Collated draft questions MM comments where we have provided specific comments to your survey using track changes.  
Broadband

It would be useful to include some questions on broadband use in your questionnaire. We are working with Oxfordshire County Council on this who is leading on a county-wide project called Ox-online: www.oxonline.co.uk. The district council is keen to encourage as many residents and businesses to respond to the survey to highlight the issues with broadband.  This will help demonstrate need and help attract funding.  The county has a pot of funding from BDUK for which is currently procuring a partner to deliver high speed broadband to as much of the "white areas" in Oxfordshire as possible.

For more information please conact Deborah O’Brien, Shared Economic Development Officer Deborah.O'Brien@southandvale.gov.uk or call her on 01235 540475. 
Some suggested broadband questions could be:

Are you satisfied with your broadband service? Yes No

If you answered 'No' to Qxx, why not? Connection problems Too slow Other

If you answered 'Other' in Qxx, please specify
Economic Development

We note that you mention a community building in your survey and it may be interesting to add an option of whether residents are interested in a home-based business networking hub in a community facility, i.e. a place where people who are based at home can meet and network?

One thing we are keen on from an economic development perspective is to understand how many people currently work from home, i.e. how many residents are running home-based businesses.  An example might be: "If you do work from home, would you be interested in meeting/networking with other residents who run home-based businesses?"  The district council is trying to understand how many businesses are based at home and whether we can encourage these people to network and join together.

These questions will help us develop projects that we are currently working on over the district in our service plan. If you would like more information please contact Suzanne Malcolm, Shared Economic Development Manager on Suzanne.malcolm@southandvale.gov.uk or call 01491 823126. 

Planning policy
Our planning policy team have had a look at your questionnaire and have the following comments for you.
  

In the introductory text to the housing section reference is made to housing developers being "compelled to give something in exchange for planning permission" and we think this is misleading. It is correct that where planning permission is granted for larger housing developments, developers are obliged to provide infrastructure to support their development.  However developers can only be required to provide infrastructure to cover the impacts of their development, and not to make up longstanding infrastructure shortfalls.

 

The South Oxfordshire Core Strategy is the principal planning document in the district and sets housing policy.  The Core Strategy categorises Culham as a ‘smaller village’, and policy CSR1 of the strategy allows for appropriate infill housing development (up to 0.2 ha in size) and rural exception sites in the village, should a need be demonstrated.  

 

The parish council may need to qualify their remarks that land may be designated for residential development if residents agree.  There is no formal mechanism for allocating land for housing through a parish plan, although the views of the residents are taken into account.  If the parish decided to pursue a neighbourhood development plan (capable of making land allocations) this would still need to be in conformity with the Core Strategy, which does not make provision for housing allocations in Culham.

 

With regard to other areas of the plan, matters such as hydro-electricity generation and community buildings will in time require involvement of planning.  However the high level aspirations at this stage would not conflict with policy.

 

I hope that these comments are of assistance. If you would like to discuss any planning policy matters in more detail please contact Ian Motuel, Team Leader - Planning Policy (South) on 01491 823778 (South) or email ian.motuel@southandvale.gov.uk.  
Prepare for an emergency
If possible it would be good to include a question about whether residents or the council consider they are suitably prepared for an emergency. There is more information on the council website that you could refer people to in the questionnaire:  http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/services-and-advice/environment/severe-weather 

Flooding questions could be:
Have you been affected by flooding? Yes/No 
If Yes, what was flooded - house/garden/outbuildings/access/drains 
What measures would you like to see in place to prevent future reoccurrences? 
Do you have any self-help initiatives to protect your property eg Own flood plan/Flood line/sand bags/Flood door guards/Air brick covers etc

For emergency questions, we would advise:
Are they ready for an emergency?  Do they know what to do?  
Does the parish have an emergency plan?  Are the residents aware of it?
Do businesses have any crisis management plans or plans for business continuity?  

There is more info on the OCC website about developing a community emergency plan:

http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/content/community-emergency-plans
 
We are aware that Culham suffers from being cut off when the bridge gets closed when the Thames is high and we wonder if you have sufficient knowledge of what to do in a flood?  The houses on the bridge are particularly at risk but we are not sure if they are in Culham or Sutton Courtenay? If you would like to discuss this further please contact John Backley, Shared technical and facilities manager on 01491 823518 or email john.backley@southandvale.gov.uk. 

Housing

Our housing team have a couple of thoughts on the 'Housing' section. As mentioned in the plan, we are currently working on a 'rural exception' scheme of affordable housing for people with a strong connection to the village.

 

The survey mentions the opportunity for additional housing, but it seems to read as if affordable housing would not be part of any additional development and this is not always the case. For any site of three or more dwellings the council's policy of 40 per cent affordable housing would also apply.

 

It may be useful for the survey to ask if residents would like to see more affordable housing and what sort of housing tenure, e.g. rented or shared ownership, and also whether there is a need for smaller homes for smaller households.
 

The questions which ask people what they would want 'in return' for letting a developer build houses in the village may be misleading as normally any contributions towards e.g. a community centre, library, etc have to be needed as a direct result of the additional homes being built.  This is covered in the planning policy section above.
For more information on housing development policy please contact Helen Novelle, Shared Team Leader Housing Development and Regeneration on Helen.novelle@southandvale.gov.uk or call 01491 823346.

Good luck as you progress the questionnaire. Please let me know if there is any further information I can provide.

With best wishes

Anne
Anne Richardson
Corporate Projects Officer

Policy and Partnerships Team
Cc
Cllr John Cotton, South Oxfordshire District Council

Dr Tom Mansfield, OCC
Anton Nath, ORCC
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